
Black Canyon Junior Senior High
August 2023 Board Report

To the Emmett School District Board,

We are pleased to present the August 2023 Monthly Report for Black Canyon Junior Senior
High, highlighting the start of the school year and important updates from our institution.

Enrollment Information:
The total enrollment at Black Canyon Junior Senior High for both Day and Night School is
currently 88 students, grades 7 through 12. Additionally, the Patriot Center reports a total
enrollment of 41 students.

Secure Our Future Grant Updates:
The Secure Our Future grant has seen progress with various projects to enhance the safety and
security of our campus. Here is the status of the projects as of August 31, 2023:

Safe School ID Go Kiosk Kit: The system, including the Microsoft Surface GO2, Sphere Kiosk
Enclosure, Brother QL 800 Printer, and Motorola ID Scanner, was successfully delivered and
installed in the school office by August 30th, 2023. It is now operational and aiding us in
managing access more efficiently.

Safety Window Tint: This project has been approved and is currently awaiting delivery and
installation. Once complete, it will further contribute to the safety measures of our campus.

Interior Door Hardware: The project for upgrading interior door hardware has been approved.
We are currently in the process of finalizing requisitions and will submit them to the school
district for approval and ordering.

Add/Upgrade Cameras: The district technology department has ordered the necessary
hardware for adding and upgrading cameras across our campus, enhancing our surveillance
capabilities.

Behavior and Positive Behavioral Intervention Supports:
Black Canyon continues to uphold its commitment to discipline and positive behavior
intervention. We have implemented an eight-step progression of discipline procedure, as
outlined in our student handbook. Additionally, we have implemented Restorative Practices to
strengthen relationships and cultivate a positive school culture.

Parent Teacher Conference Schedule:
The parent-teacher conference dates for the year:

September 14th, 3pm-6pm
November 15th, 5pm-8pm



February 8th, 3pm-6pm
April 25th, 5pm-8pm
These conferences provide invaluable opportunities for parents, teachers, and students to
engage in productive discussions about student progress and growth.

Payette River Regional Technical Classes:
This academic year, Black Canyon students are participating in Payette River Regional
Technical classes during 2nd and 6th periods on the Emmett High School A B schedule. This
initiative allows our students to explore various Career Technical Education (CTE) options,
providing them with the information and experience necessary to make informed decisions
regarding their educational pathways.

Thank you for your ongoing support, and we look forward to reporting further progress in the
months ahead.

Stephen R. Joyner
Principal, Black Canyon Junior Senior High


